
NCRTAC Out of Hospital Committee Meeting  
September 12, 2024 

Zoom 
 
 
Members present: Del Horn, Ken Marg, Linda Vollmar, Adam Finn, Steve Bakos 
 
Chair: Dr. Michael Clark 
 
Recorder: Michael Fraley 
 

Call to order Meeting was called to order by Dr. Clark 
 

Field Training Day  Discussed cancellation of the event due to very low enrollment. 
 Would like to consider rescheduling for May 2025 

 
EMS-C Survey 
Participation 

 NC region had 31 EMS agencies participate 
 The services that participated were assigned a number between 

1-31 by Michael prior to the meeting using an order not known by 
the committee members 

 Four of the attendees each offered one number of their choosing.  
 The following services aligned with the picked numbers: 

o Lincoln Co EMS - Merrill FD 
o Richfield FD 
o Stratford FD 
o Prentice Ambulance Service 

 Michael will email the services with their award notice and details 
of how to use the $250. 
 

Scene Time Date  Reviewed scene time data provided by Michael 
 Noted some improvement but also noted that the time spans 

compared are not the same which could include some seasonal 
disparities. 
 

Transition of Care  Discussed a plan to promote use of a standard process such as 
DMIST to improve verbal reports during patient hand-offs.  

 Dr. Clark noted that the emphasis should be on having some 
version of a process and if services use something other than 
DMIST that is OK.  

 Will begin development of a video similar to the MIST one we did 
several years ago.  

 Will update the cards to give services as well. 
 

State MCI Plan  Group discussed offering education to services as noted on 
Michael’s draft education plan 

 Will offer trainers $100 per session taught plus mileage 
 Michael will begin drafting the slide deck 

 
First Line Dry 
Decon promotion 

 As noted in the general meeting 
 Promote with area services 

 
Hypothermia  Discussed opportunity to education services on secondary 

hypothermia prevention.  



 Michael suggested making a one-page flier for posting as well as 
a brief Power Point slide deck that services could use for in-
house training. 

 Highlight that pre-hospital temperatures are not accurate and 
should not be relied on 
 

Adjourn  Motion by Horn to adjourn the meeting. Second by Marg. 
Unanimously approved. 

 Group was given a tour of Marshfield Fire/Rescue Department 
 

Next meeting TBD 
 

 
 


